




January 31, 2022 

Thomas Remmert 
Town of Guilderland Zoning Board Chairperson  
5209 Western Turnpike 
Guilderland NY, 12084 
 

Dear Mr. Remmert, 

My name is Danielle Walsh, I am the Executive Director at the Guilderland Chamber of Commerce. I am 
writing to voice my support for the 6517 Route 158 – Phillips Hardware Sign Variance application. From 
a business, and specifically retail standpoint, I believe the updated application is a reasonable and 
appropriate request.  With the recent re-build of Phillips Hardware on Route 158 they have added 
approximately 7,000 square feet to offer new services and products. Phillips Hardware is no longer just a 
Hardware store, but offers household items, cleaning products, clothing, and much more. A business 
which expands their offerings should be allowed to appropriately identify those brands & services on 
their building through signage.  

Phillips Hardware is a multi-generation family-owned business which has decided to invest in and 
expand their business within Guilderland Center. They support many community non-profits and 
charities at their many locations. A business cannot be expected to only survive on the existing 
customers that know of them in any given community. One of the goals of the redevelopment project at 
6517 Route 158 was to increase traffic to their business. We understand that the requested square 
footage exceeds the allotted amount under the Town’s signage code. We believe this is an appropriate 
request based on the nature of Phillips Hardware’s business and recent renovations at the site.  

I appreciate your time and consideration.  

Sincerely,  

Danielle Walsh 
Executive Director, Guilderland Chamber of Commerce 

 

Please Note: The above comments do not necessarily reflect the views of the entire Guilderland Chamber Board or Members.  




































